PROTECTIVE SERVICE OFFICERS UNITED NOMINATION NOTICE

Special Meeting August 23, 2025, at 2:00pm via Microsoft Teams

Pursuant to a court order dated May 20, 2025, from the United States District Court for the District of Maryland, the U.S. Department of Labor, Office of Labor-Management Standards (OLMS) is supervising nominations and an election for the Protective Service Officers United (PSOs United) president and three trustees. This supervision will be part of the union's regularly scheduled officer election that will also include the offices of vice president, treasurer, and recording secretary. The election will be held in accordance with the Labor-Management Reporting and Disclosure Act of 1959 (LMRDA), and the PSOs United bylaws, insofar as lawful and practicable. The term of office is three years.

As provided in the PSOs United bylaws, to be eligible to hold office, a member must be in continuous good standing in PSOs United and actively employed in a bargaining unit represented by the union for a period of twenty-four (24) consecutive months prior to the month of nomination for said office. Periods at the job site prior to PSOs United becoming the collective bargaining agent will count. For purposes of the supervised election, a candidate must have been a member in good standing for 24 months beginning **August 23, 2023**.

Nominations can be made during the nomination meeting or via email to the OLMS election supervisor. All nominations must be seconded, and self-nominations are not permitted. To nominate candidates by either method, the nominator must be in good standing on **August 23, 2025**. The election supervisor and the election committee will determine whether the nominators and seconders are in good standing. It is the responsibility of the person making the nomination to ensure that they are in good standing. If a nominator, seconder, or nominee wants to confirm their good standing/eligibility prior to the nomination meeting, they can contact the OLMS election supervisor.

The nomination meeting will be held via Microsoft Teams on **August 23, 2025, at 2:00pm**. On Wednesday **August 20, 2025**, you will receive an email containing the link to join the meeting. A call-in number will also be provided. If you do not receive the email on August 20, 2025 and want to participate in the nomination meeting, please reach out to the election supervisor at <u>electionsupervisor.psosunited@dol.gov</u> or (202) 860-6879 before the meeting.

Nominations may also be made in writing via email to the election supervisor at electionsupervisor.psosunited@dol.gov. The nomination should include: (1) the name of the person making the nomination and their telephone number, (2) the name of the member being nominated, their telephone number, and their email address, and (3) the office for which the member is being nominated. Please include *Nomination* in the subject line of the email message. Nominees will be contacted to confirm that they are willing to serve. All email nominations must be received by the election supervisor no later than **4:00 pm on August 22, 2025**.

The election will be a mail ballot election. Ballot packages will be mailed to all members at their last known home address no later than **September 3**, **2025**. Additional information regarding the election will be posted at the worksites and emailed to the members at their personal email address.

OLMS Election Supervisor Jody Danks can be reached at <u>electionsupervisor.psosunited@dol.gov</u> or (202) 860-6879.